




 SPECIAL USE PERMIT COVER LETTER  DECEMBER 30, 2022 

 Thomas Rogers & Allison Kauffman 
 71 Broad St (Apt. A), Harrisonburg, VA 22802 

twrogers1995@gmail.com    |   allisongracerogers@gmail.com 

 City of Harrisonburg  

 Department of Community Development 

 To Whom It May Concern, 

We are writing this letter to apply for usage of a short-term rental by special use permit at our 

property located at 71 Broad Street, Harrisonburg, VA 22802. The unit we're applying for is 

within the property’s main residence, not an accessory building. The main residence is an 

over/under duplex. Our intention is to live in the upper unit (Apartment B) while operating the 

lower unit (Apartment A) as a short-term rental. We, Tom and Alli, would serve as the operators 

of the short-term rental.  

The lower unit, proposed for short-term rental use, contains two bedrooms and one living room.  

With the use of a pull-out sofa in the living room, we intend to offer three accommodation 

spaces for a maximum of six lodgers per booking.  

The property contains a driveway for off-street parking beside the duplex. The driveway 

currently offers parking capacity for two vehicles, with a third parking spot available upon 

removal of a large planting box. We will advertise that our STR is limited to providing two off-

street parking spaces. 

In our pre-application meeting, we discussed the city’s affordable housing crisis. This prompted 

us to consider more deeply whether we should apply for usage of a short-term rental. After 

consideration, we’re uncertain that keeping our unit on the long-term rental market will 

contribute to the solution because it probably doesn’t classify as an affordable housing option.  

We know multiple property owners in Harrisonburg who are struggling to find long-term tenants 

for properties around our unit’s price range ($1600). This poses a risk to us because, as recent 

first-time homebuyers, we’re dependent on our spare unit’s income to help us pay our mortgage. 

From our research, we feel that the most secure strategy for us is to spread the risk across 

many short-term tenants rather than attempting to obtain and maintain one reliable, long-term 

tenant. Furthermore, the revenue potential for short-term rentals far exceeds that of long-term 

rentals. Finally, we would love to be able to use the spare unit to host our friends and family 

when they travel to visit us.  

Thanks for caring for the city of Harrisonburg and considering our application. We look forward 

to hearing back.  



 Tom & Alli  
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